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The 14th Annual Garden Tour, June 17th  

ñEPISCOPALINS 
TAKE  

THE SUMMER 
OFF FROM CHURCHò 

        Often quoted source 
 

Lets show the rest of the Episcopal Church what vibrant and     
active participation in worship and weekly attendance looks like 

by coming to Church every week! 
 

Donôt take the summer off!  
 

Come to Church, even stay for Coffee Hour, better yet, sign-up 
for Coffee Hour, and realize that it is a blessing to be gathered in 
Christ with our brothers and sisters giving thanks to God.   

 

Have a blessed summer! Father Carl+ 
Summer Service Schedule begins on June 25th 

 

Email: stjamesgoshen@frontier.com 

Web-site: www.stjamesgoshen.org 

The Tower Chimes 
The Newsletter of  

saintJamesõ 
Episcopal Church      +     Goshen, New York  
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The Power of the Son 
 

Our world is constantly looking for al-
ternative sources of energy, and rightly 
so.  We simply canôt sustain our way of 
life on earth if we continue to burn fuel 
and consume all our natural resources.  
Countries across the globe are searching 
for more sources and uses of renewable 
energy.  Energy provided by wind turbines, hydroelectric power from rivers and solar 
panels are a few examples. 
Letôs take a look at solar power for a minute. Having an engineering background, I en-
joy reading about these subjects, (but donôt worry, Iôll only pop in a few sentences in 
case reading about energy sources is just not your thing)!  Our sun has an enormous 
amount of energy and power.  In fact, if we could ever harness just a fraction of the 
sunôs energy, weôd never have to be concerned about getting power from any other 
source.  For example, on a sunny day, in a six-hour period, the sun shining on a patch of 
grass the size of an average swimming pool provides ten times the amount of energy a 
typical home would use in a day.  I do believe that someday, perhaps not in our lifetime, 
but yes, someday, weôll all have a solar panel on our homes the size of a standard win-
dow, and it will supply our homes with all the power we need.   
If youôre like me, I sometimes wish there was a source of energy to give me a boost on 
those days when Iôm just worn down and my batteries are running low.  From a physical 
standpoint, itôs simply my body telling me to take rest.  But from a spiritual standpoint, 
we do have an alternativeé 
Just as our bodies can feel exhausted physically, our daily challenges can leave us feel-
ing drained spiritually.  In these times, weôre fortunate that we donôt have to rely on 
ñhigh-techò solutions to recharge our spirits.  Our power and energy source is simply a 
prayer away in our Lord Jesus.  Jesus is our never-ending source of spiritual energy, and 
can recharge us even during our most difficult times.  The Lord is available and ready to 
lift us up, fill us with His Holy Spirit and leave us feeling refreshed and renewed.  
Our sun is the center of our physical universe, and Godôs Son is the center of our spiritu-
al universe.  When the clouds cover the sky, we know that the sun is still there.  And 
when dark clouds cover our days, we know that the Son is still there.   
When weôre full of life and feeling great, we can thank God for blessing us with His 
Son.  And when weôre down and wondering how we can climb back up, we know that 
Jesus is there for us, to refill our spiritual tanks and provide us with the energy to be 
strong and carry on. Rain or shine, whenever we need to refuel our spiritual lives, we 
can always rely on the power of the Son! 
 

      Have a wonderful and blessed month, 
      Dom Perfetti 
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June Greeters Schedule 2017:  
The Tower Chimes   
is the official monthly  
publication of  St. Jamesô 
Episcopal Church. 

 
 

Rector   
Deacon Tom Liotta 

Minister of Music   
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

VESTRY                                       

 
Jessica Sutton, Warden 
Ed Connor, Warden 
Dona Ash 

Jessica Ann Sutton  
Wayne Wilson  
Val Bynum 

LuAnn Haviland 
Malcolm Diaz 
Scott MacMillin 
Nan Gill-Wilson 
Mac Makuen  

 
 

Jerre Coleman,  
Treasurer  
    

Kathy Martin-Brown  
Clerk of the Vestry   

Altar Flowers for 
June 
 

4 Bloem 
11 Connor 
18  Oschner 
25  Hansen 

9:00      10:30 
June 4 Tom Nixon   LaWahna Search 
June 11 Carmen Wooley  Pat Spencer 
June 18 Linda & Tom Wajda Florence Stoveken 
 
Summer Service Time  
 9:30  
June 25 Gladys Cruz    

- Meg Strobl  

The greeters look forward to welcoming you to services on Sunday.   
This June you will be welcomed by the following greeters: 

We will continue  
Bible Study 
On Tuesdays  
June 13 & 20  
7:00 p.m.  

In the Office  
We are reading  

1 Samuel  
PLEASE JOIN US! 

SUMMER BREAK UNTIL SEPT. 15, 2017 
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Habitat Work Dayï June 3, 2017 
 
St. James will be fielding a work group on Saturday, June 3, 2017 
to help put the finishing touches on the four Faith Build houses ï 
PresbyBuild, EpiscoBuild, Methodists & Friends Build, Unity 
House - at 150, 152, 154, & 156 Ann Street, respectively. These 
houses will be dedicated at the end of June. The work that we will 
be doing may include painting, installation of doors and trim, land-
scaping, etc. 
Everything that is needed including tools, safety equipment, building materials are pro-
vided. We will work at the direction of Habitat staff members. All we need to do is to 
show up and be ready to work. We will have a mid-morning Fellowship break at the 
nearby Calvary Presbyterian Church. 
St. James volunteers will be limited to a maximum of 12 for this event. Please use on the 
signup on the bulletin board or contact Scott MacMillin. 
We will be car-pooling and at will leave St. James at 7:15 AM. If you are driving direct-
ly, we will be meeting at 150-156 Ann Street in Newburgh. Volunteers must be at least 
16 and have a signed parental waiver and have a parent or guardian on-site if under 18. 
 Please contact me with any questions. 
 Scott MacMillin 
 201-841-0350 Mobile 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL  
Spotlight on the youngest and the oldest children finishing up another wonderful year at 
St. James Sunday School. Thank you to all of the teachers, students & parents who help 
make the program a success! 
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Birthdays June:         Anniversaries June: 

   

The Newsletter Deadline is the  
15th of June.  Please send articles to  
stjamesgoshen@frontier.com  

 

If  you would like your Birthday or  
Wedding Anniversary added to the  
Newsletter email them to Jessica Sutton 

 At: jcsutt17@yahoo.com 

 
Nursery Schedule 10:30 a.m. Service  
 

Proverbs 22:6  "Train up a child in the way he should  
go; even when he is old he will not depart from it." 

June    4  Kim Pelfrey 
  11 Kathy Martin-Brown 
  18 Karen Fogerty 
   
No Nursery Volunteers for Summer 
We will resume in September   

    
ADDITIONAL VOLUNTEER HELP IS 
NEEDED IN THE NURSERY.  

CONTACT:  LaWahna Search 294-3035 
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The Goshen 

Relay for Life 

Is Saturday, JUNE 10, 2017 

Beginning at 12 noon 

At Goshen High School 
 

Come join the 

ñSAINT JAMESô ANGELSò 

A Team to Fight Cancer 

 

For More Info Contact: 

Jan Ptak 

845-609-7154 

Relay For Life is the signature fundraiser for the 
American Cancer Society. Relay is staffed and coordi-
nated by volunteers in more than 5,200 communities 
and 27 countries. Volunteers give of their time and 
effort because they believe it's time to take action 
against cancer. Join us at these events to bring com-
munities together to remember loved ones lost, honor 
survivors of all cancers, and raise money to help the 
American Cancer Society make a global impact on 

cancer. 

Jan & Karen Golding 6 /8 

Jeanne & Tommy Howell 6 /11 

Jordan & Andrea Ely 6 /19 

Susan Mayo 6 /2 

Jeff Wuagneux 6 /5 

Pete  Ochsner 6 /19 

Lisa Cassel 6 /23 

Meaghan Schaumburg 6 /30 

Riley Tippin 6 /30 

WE WILL HAVE ONLY ONE 
SUNDAY SERVICE AT 

9:30 a.m.  
ALL SUMMER (starting June 25) 

 

Also, 
The Weekly Wednesday Service 

At 12noon as usual  
Bring your own bag Lunch for  
Fellowshipï Fr. Carl+ 
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St. James Sunday School  
 

St. Jamesô Church School had a wonderfully successful 

year!  Thanks to the leadership of the  co-directors, Jill 

Croucher and Bryan Giudice, and the team of dedicated and 

loyal teachers we were able to provide Godly lessons 

throughout the year.  The teachers used a series of curricu-

lum as well as their creative and imaginative teaching abili-

ties to provide lessons to our children.  The children were 

responsible for several events that helped raise money to 

support parish outreach initiatives, for example the cookie 

exchange during the holiday season raised several hundred dollars.  Our 

Palm Sunday collaborative lesson was relevant and meaningful and provided opportu-

nities for the families to continue the conversation about holy week.  Our end of year 

celebration in late May helped to recognize and thank the teachers and co-directors for 

their hard work.  We need at least two new teachers for next September. Anyone 

who is interested in joining our teaching staff, please reach out to Father Carl or Jill & 

Bryan.  We would love to have additional talent to help spread the Word of the 

Lord.  We hope to have all returning children, plus any new children join us again next 

year for another school year.  In closing, thank you to all the students for their hard 

work and thoughtful interactions with the teachers and a wholehearted thank you to the 

parents for their support throughout the year.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

End of Church School Year Recognition of Teachers and Students on Sunday May 21, 2017 

St. Jamesô Episcopal Church, Goshen, N.Y., established 1803  
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Goshen Ecumenical Pantry Inc. Distribution Dates June 10 & 29  

 The next Saturday distribution date at the Goshen Ecumenical Food Pantry is June 10 (the 2nd Sat-
urday of each month) from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in the First Presbyterian Church 
Fellowship Hall at 33 Park Place, Goshen. Please arrive by 9:00 a.m. Call John  
Strobl if you have any questions at 294-9004.  The Goshen Food Pantryôs Thursday 
night distribution date is  June 29 (the last Thursday of each month) from 6:30 to 
7:15pm.  Help is needed; all groups (Adults, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, and Youth 
Groups, Football Teams etc.) are welcome to give us a hand. Please arrive at the pan-
try around 6:00pm. 

 

Goshen Ecumenical Pantry Inc. Bagging & unloading of 

food dates  

 Bagging is done at the Goshen Food Pantry, @ 33 Park Place, Goshen, every Tuesday morning at 
9:30a.m.  To around 10:45am. Call Mary Sumter at 469-2434 for info.  
 
Unloading of Food purchased from the Food Bank will  be done  June 1 at 5:00pm at the Food Pantry         
   

Donate to The Goshen Ecumenical Food Pantry every week.  

When donating, keep these nutritious food items in mind Canned Pro-
teins: Stews, soups, tuna, ravioli, lasagna, beefaroni and peanut butter. 
Grains: Cereal, rice, pasta, and dried beans.  Fruits: Fruit cups, dried 
fruit (raisins, plums, cranberries), applesauce, 100% juice. Canned Veg-
etables: Preferably low sodium ones. Kid-Friendly Items: Fat and sugar 

free pudding, granola bars, popcorn and animal crackers.   

 

Visit and like us on Facebook at  

www.facebook.com/goshenfoodpantry 
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Saturday, June 17, 2017.  
The 2017 Gardens of Goshen Tour & Luncheon on the Lawn is a  
self-guided tour, consisting of  local Goshen Gardens, starting at  

St. Jamesô Episcopal Church  
1 St. James Place, Goshen, New York, 10924.   

 
It includes  a  fresh Gourmet Luncheon, served under the tent  

on St. Jamesô front lawn.  Tours run from 9am ï��3pm   
There will be two luncheons: 11am ï 12:30pm & 1pm ï 2:30pm  

TICKETS 
ARE 
SOLD 
OUT! 

BUT WE STILL NEED 
HELP FROM THE PARISH 

MEMBERS! 


